February 9, 2017

R. James Nicholson Senior Counsel 202.652.2344 tel 202.296.7009 fax jnicholson@bhfs.com

Mr. Rex Tillerson Secretary of State United States Department of State Harry S. Truman Building 2201 C St., NW Washington, DC 20520

Dear Secretary Tillerson:

Congratulations on your immensely important appointment at this critical moment in our nation's history and thank you for your willingness to serve.

My firm, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, which has a longstanding tradition of working with the State Department and has close ties with members of President Trump's executive team, is now representing the Republic of Iraq. Stuart Bowen the former Special Inspector General for Iraq Reconstruction under President Bush and who knows Brett McGurk well, is a senior advisor to our firm.

I am writing to request a 20 minute introductory meeting next week in Washington on either February 15<sup>th</sup>, 16<sup>th</sup> or 17<sup>th</sup> for Dr. Naufel Alhassan, Prime Minister Abadi's Deputy Chief of Staff and Senior Political Advisor, Brett McGurk, your Special Presidential Envoy for the Global Coalition to Counter ISIL, knows Dr. Naufel well and can confirm the central role he plays advising Prime Minister Abadi.

Dr. Naufel will be in Washington, DC as a follow-up to President Trump's call with Prime Minister Abadi scheduled for today and in advance of Vice president Pence's meeting with Prime Minister Abadi at the Munich Security Conference next week. Dr. Naufel will be holding a series of meetings with Administration officials and Congressional leadership. Joining Dr. Naufel in the meeting with you will be trad's new Ambassador to the United States, Mr. Fareed Yasseen. I have attached background information on both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen, as well as additional information for your review.

On a personal note, I have had an opportunity to work with both Dr. Naufel, who is a graduate of Arizona State University with family living in Houston, and Ambassador Yasseen, who graduated from MIT, and I can confirm that they are strong advocates of US interests within Iraq and fully understand the efforts that you and President Trump are undertaking to ensure America's priorities in the region. Both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen were supporters of Prime Minister Abadi's decision to take no reciprocal action against the President's Executive Order on immigration, despite significant pressure from the Iraq Parliament and citizenry to do so.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

I will be in touch with your office shortly to see if you have time available.

Sincerely Yours

Ent. as

Informational Materials Distributed by Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP (#5870) on behalf of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs for the Embassy of the Republic of Iraq. Additional information is on file with the Department of Justice, Washington, D.C. 1155 F Street NW, Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20004 main 202,296,7353

bhísiconi



#### Dr. Naufel Alhassan, Deputy Chief of Staff to Iraqi Prime Minister, Haider al-Abadi,

Before beginning his role as Deputy COS and Senior Political Advisor to the Iraqi Prime Minister, Dr. Naufel served as a Commercial Counselor to the U.S. beginning in 2008. Prior to that, he served as the Foreign Relations Advisor to Prime Minister Nouri Al-Maliki from 2007-2008. He holds a BSC in Chemical Engineering and a MSE in Semiconductor Processing and Manufacturing from Arizona State University. In his role as Commercial Counselor, Mr. Alhassan has appeared on CNN, FOX, and

NPR, along with authoring numerous articles on the economic impacts in emerging democracies and trade relationships.



### Ambassador Fareed Yasseen Embassy of the Republic of Iraq

Ambassador Fareed was educated in Iraq, Switzerland and the United States and trained as a Physicist. Initially, he carried out research in Europe and the United States before getting involved in political activism and human rights advocacy. He has worked and consulted for various UN agencies and think tanks. He formally served as the Head of Policy Planning, Iraqi Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Diplomatic Adviser to Deputy President Adil Abd al-Mahdi. Beginning in May 2010 her served as

### Received by NSD/FARA Registration Unit 02/13/2017 6:02:28 PM

# Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck

R. James Nicholson Senior Counsel 202.652.2344 tel 202.296.7009 fax inicholson@bhfs.com

February 10, 2017

The Honorable Jack Reed US Senate Hart Senate Office Building, SH-728 Washington, DC 20510

Senator Reed:

I am writing to you today to request a 20 minute introductory meeting next week on either February 15<sup>th</sup>, 16<sup>th</sup> or 17<sup>th</sup> for Dr. Naufel Alhassan, the Deputy Chief of Staff and political advisor to Iraqi Prime Minister Haider al-Abadii. Dr. Naufel is Abadi's right hand and responsible for engagement with the US Government. He is a graduate of Arizona State University and served as a Commercial Counselor to the US before entering the Iraqi Administration.

Dr. Näufel will be in Washington, DC to follow-up on President Trump's call with Prime Minister Abadi and in advance of Vice President Pence's meeting with Prime Minister Abadi in Germany next week at the Munich Security Conference.

Dr. Naufel is having a series of meetings with Administration officials and Congressional leadership in order to provide insights on the current challenges in Iraq as well as progress being made. He will be joined in the meeting by Ambassador Fareed Yasseen. I have attached background information on Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Fareed for your review.

On a personal note, I have had an opportunity to work with both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen, who graduated from MIT, and I can confirm that they are strong advocates of US interests within Iraq and fully understand the efforts you have undertaken to ensure America's priorities in the region. Both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen were supporters of Prime Minister Abadi's decision to take no reciprocal action against the President's Executive Order on immigration, despite significant pressure from the Iraq Parliament and citizenry to do so.

My firm, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, is now representing the Republic of Iraq. You know our firm well with Barry Jackson and Norm Brownstein. We also have a Senior Advisor, Stuart Bowen, the former Special Inspector General for Iraq Reconstruction under President George W Bush who you have heard testify in the senate on numerous occasions.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. If you have any additional questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

I will be in touch with Mr. Campbell in your office shortly to see if you have time available.

Sincerely Yours,

R. James Nicholson

Encl: as

Informational Materials Distributed by Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP (#5870) on behalf of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs for the Embassy of the Republic of Iraq. Additional information is on file with the Department of Justice, Washington, D.C.

1155 F Street NW, Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20004 main 202:296:7353



### Dr. Naufel Alhassan,

Deputy Chief of Staff to Iraqi Prime Minister, Haider al-Abadi, Before beginning his role as Deputy COS and Senior Political Advisor to the Iraqi Prime Minister, Dr. Naufel served as a Commercial Counselor to the U.S. beginning in 2008. Prior to that, he served as the Foreign Relations Advisor to Prime Minister Nouri Al-Maliki from 2007-2008. He holds a BSC in Chemical Engineering and a MSE in Semiconductor Processing and Manufacturing from Arizona State University. In his role as Commercial Counselor, Mr. Alhassan has appeared on CNN, FOX, and

NPR, along with authoring numerous articles on the economic impacts in emerging democracies and trade relationships.



### Ambassador Fareed Yasseen Embassy of the Republic of Iraq

Ambassador Fareed was educated in Iraq, Switzerland and the United States and trained as a Physicist. Initially, he carried out research in Europe and the United States before getting involved in political activism and human rights advocacy. He has worked and consulted for various UN agencies and think tanks. He formally served as the Head of Policy Planning, Iraqi Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Diplomatic Adviser to Deputy President Adil Abd al-Mahdi. Beginning in May 2010 her served as

R. James Nicholson Senior Counsel 202.652,2344 tel 202.296.7009 fax inicholson@bhfs.com

February 13, 2017

The Honorable Michael R. Pence Vice President of the United States Old Executive Office Building Washington, DC 20501

Dear Vice President Pence:

It was good to see you and Karen at Bob's house on Saturday. Sorry we did not have time for more of a visit.

My firm, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, is now representing the Republic of Iraq and working directly with Prime Minister Abadi's office and his Chief of Staff/Senior Political Advisor, Dr. Naufel, who I understand you will be meeting with this Saturday at the Munich Security Conference.

The Prime Minister has sent Dr. Naufel to DC this week to try and meet with you and Colonel Thompson in advance of the Munich meetings and as a follow-up from the call between President Trump and Prime Minister Abadi.

I am writing to formally request a brief meeting with Dr. Naufel on the 15<sup>th</sup>, 16<sup>th</sup> or 17<sup>th</sup> in the morning.

Joining Dr. Naufel in the meeting with you and Colonel Thompson will be trad's new Ambassador to the United States, Mr. Fareed Yasseen. I have attached background information on both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen, as well as additional information for your review.

On a personal note, I have had an opportunity to work with both Dr. Naufel, who is a graduate of Arizona State University with family living in Houston, and Ambassador Yasseen, who graduated from MIT, and I can confirm that they are strong advocates of US interests within Iraq and fully understand the efforts that you and President Trump are undertaking to ensure America's priorities in the region and secure America's borders. Both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen were supporters of Prime Minister Abadi's decision to take no reciprocal action in response to President's Executive Order on immigration, despite significant pressure from the Iraq Parliament and citizenry to do so.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. I will be following up with Colonel Thompson shortly to see if you have lime. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

Sincerely Yours,

R. James Nicholson

Encl: as.

Informational Materials Distributed by Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP (#5870) on behalf of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs for the Embassy of the Republic of Iraq. Additional information is on file with the Department of Justice, Washington, D.C.

1155 F. Street NW, Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20004 main 202:296.7353



# Dr. Naufel Alhassan, Deputy Chief of Staff to Iraqi Prime Minister, Haider al-Abadi,

Before beginning his role as Deputy COS and Senior Political Advisor to the Iraqi Prime Minister, Dr. Naufel served as a Commercial Counselor to the U.S. beginning in 2008. Prior to that, he served as the Foreign Relations Advisor to Prime Minister Nouri Al-Maliki from 2007-2008. He holds a BSC in Chemical Engineering and a MSE in Semiconductor Processing and Manufacturing from Arizona State University. In his role as Commercial Counselor, Mr. Alhassan has appeared on CNN, FOX, and

NPR, along with authoring numerous articles on the economic impacts in emerging democracies and trade relationships.



### Ambassador Fareed Yasseen Embassy of the Republic of Iraq

Ambassador Fareed was educated in Iraq, Switzerland and the United States and trained as a Physicist. Initially, he carried out research in Europe and the United States before getting involved in political activism and human rights advocacy. He has worked and consulted for various UN agencies and think tanks. He formally served as the Head of Policy Planning, Iraqi Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Diplomatic Adviser to Deputy President Adil Abd al-Mahdi. Beginning in May 2010 her served as

February 9, 2017

R. James Nicholson Senior Counsel 202.652.2344 tel 202.298.7009 fax jnicholson@bhfs.com

General James Mattis
Secretary of Defense
United States Department of Defense
1000 Defense Pentagon
Washington, DC:20301

Secretary Mattis:

Congratulations on your immensely important appointment at this critical moment in our nation's history and thank you for your willingness to serve.

My firm, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, which has a longstanding tradition of working with the Defense Department and has close ties with members of President Trump's executive team, is now representing the Republic of Iraq. Stuart Bowen the former Special Inspector General for Iraq Reconstruction under President Bush and has worked with you in the past, is a senior advisor to our firm.

I am writing to request a 20 minute introductory meeting next week in Washington on either February 15<sup>th</sup>, 16<sup>th</sup> or 17<sup>th</sup> for Dr. Naufel Alhassan, Prime Minister Abadi's Deputy Chief of Staff and Senior Political Advisor.

Dr. Naufel will be in Washington, DC as a follow-up to President Trump's call with Prime Minister Abadi scheduled for today and in advance of Vice president Pence's meeting with Prime Minister Abadi at the Munich Security Conference next week. Dr. Naufel will be holding a series of meetings with Administration officials and Congressional leadership. Joining Dr. Naufel in the meeting with you will be Iraq's new Ambassador to the United States, Mr. Fareed Yasseen. I have attached background information on both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen, as well as additional information for your review.

On a personal note, I have had an opportunity to work with both Dr. Naufel, who is a graduate of Arizona State University with family living in Houston, and Ambassador Yasseen, who graduated from MIT, and I can confirm that they are strong advocates of US interests within Iraq and fully understand the efforts that you and President Trump are undertaking to ensure America's priorities in the region. Both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen were supporters of Prime Minister Abadi's decision to take no reciprocal action against the President's Executive Order on immigration, despite significant pressure from the Iraq Parliament and citizenry to do so.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

I will be in touch with your office shortly to see if you have time available.

Sincerely Yours,

R James Nicholson

final as

informational Materials Distributed by Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP (#5870) on behalf of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs for the Embassy of the Republic of Iraq. Additional information is on file with the Department of Justice, Washington, D.C.

1155 F Street NW, Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20004 main 202.296.7353

ohis.com



#### Dr. Naufel Alhassan, Deputy Chief of Staff to Iraqi Prime Minister, Haider al-Abadi,

Before beginning his role as Deputy COS and Senior Political Advisor to the Iraqi Prime Minister, Dr. Naufel served as a Commercial Counselor to the U.S. beginning in 2008. Prior to that, he served as the Foreign Relations Advisor to Prime Minister Nouri Al-Maliki from 2007-2008. He holds a BSC in Chemical Engineering and a MSE in Semiconductor Processing and Manufacturing from Arizona State University. In his role as Commercial Counselor, Mr. Alhassan has appeared on CNN, FOX, and

NPR, along with authoring numerous articles on the economic impacts in emerging democracies and trade relationships.



### Ambassador Fareed Yasseen Embassy of the Republic of Iraq

Ambassador Fareed was educated in Iraq, Switzerland and the United States and trained as a Physicist. Initially, he carried out research in Europe and the United States before getting involved in political activism and human rights advocacy. He has worked and consulted for various UN agencies and think tanks. He formally served as the Head of Policy Planning, Iraqi Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Diplomatic Adviser to Deputy President Adil Abd al-Mahdi. Beginning in May 2010 her served as

February:9; 2017

R. James Nicholson Senior Counsel 202.652.2344 tel 202.296.7009 fax Inicholson@bhfs.com

General John F. Kelly Secretary of Homeland Security Department of Homeland Security Washington, DC 20500

General Kelly:

Congratulations on your immensely important appointment and thank you for your continued service to our nation.

My firm, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, which has a longstanding tradition of working with the Department of Homeland Security, is now representing the Republic of Iraq. Stuart Bowen the former Special Inspector General for Iraq Reconstruction under President Bush is a senior advisor to our firm.

I am writing to you today to request a 20 minute introductory meeting next week on February 15<sup>th</sup>, 16<sup>th</sup> or 17<sup>th</sup> for Dr. Naufel Alhassan, the Deputy Chief of Staff and political advisor to Iraqi Prime Minister Haider al-Abadi.

Dr. Naufel will be in Washington, DC as a follow-up to President Trump's call with Prime Minister Abadi scheduled for today and in advance of Vice president Pence's meeting with Prime Minister Abadi at the Munich Security Conference next week. Dr. Naufel will be holding a series of meetings with Administration officials and Congressional leadership. Joining Dr. Naufel in the meeting with you will be frag's new Ambassador to the United States and Mr. Fareed Yasseen. I have attached background information on both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen, as well as additional information for your review:

On a personal note, I have had an opportunity to work with both Dr. Naufel, who is a graduate of Arizona State University with family living in Houston, and Ambassador Yasseen, who graduated from MIT, and I can confirm that they are strong advocates of US interests within Iraq and fully understand the efforts that you and President Trump are undertaking to secure America's boarders. Both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen were supporters of Prime Minister Abadi's decision to take no reciprocal action against the President's Executive Order on immigration, despite significant pressure from the Iraq Parliament and citizenry to do:so.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

I will be in touch with your office shortly to see if you have time available:

Sincerely yours.

James Nicholson

Enci. as

Informational Materials Distributed by Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP (#5870) on behalf of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs for the Embassy of the Republic of Iraq. Additional information is on file with the Department of Justice, Washington, D.C.

1155 F Street NW, Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20004



Dr. Naufel Alhassan,
Deputy Chief of Staff to Iraqi Prime Minister, Haider al-Abadi,
Before beginning his role as Deputy COS and Senior Political Advisor to the Iraqi
Prime Minister, Dr. Naufel served as a Commercial Counselor to the U.S. beginning in 2008. Prior to that, he served as the Foreign Relations Advisor to Prime Minister

in 2008. Prior to that, he served as the Foreign Relations Advisor to Prime Minister Nouri Al-Maliki from 2007-2008. He holds a BSC in Chemical Engineering and a MSE in Semiconductor Processing and Manufacturing from Arizona State University. In his role as Commercial Counselor, Mr. Alhassan has appeared on CNN, FOX, and

NPR, along with authoring numerous articles on the economic impacts in emerging democracies and trade relationships.



### Ambassador Fareed Yasseen Embassy of the Republic of Iraq

Ambassador Fareed was educated in Iraq, Switzerland and the United States and trained as a Physicist. Initially, he carried out research in Europe and the United States before getting involved in political activism and human rights advocacy. He has worked and consulted for various UN agencies and think tanks. He formally served as the Head of Policy Planning, Iraqi Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Diplomatic Adviser to Deputy President Adil Abd al-Mahdi. Beginning in May 2010 her served as

### Received by NSD/FARA Registration Unit 02/13/2017 6:02:35 PM

### Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck

R. James Nicholson Senior Counsel 202,652,2344 tel 202,296,7009 fax jnicholson@bhfs.com

February 10, 2017

The Honorable Lindsey Graham US Senate Russell Senate Office Building, SR-290 Washington, DC 20510

Senator Graham:

I am writing to you today to request a 20 minute introductory meeting next week on either February 15<sup>th</sup>, 16<sup>th</sup> or 17<sup>th</sup> for Dr. Naufel Alhassan, the Deputy Chief of Staff and political advisor to Iraqi Prime Minister Haider al-Abadi. Dr. Naufel is Abadi's right hand and responsible for engagement with the US Government. He is a graduate of Arizona State University and served as a Commercial Counselor to the US before entering the Iraqi Administration.

Dr. Naufel will be in Washington, DC to follow-up on President Trump's call with Prime Minister Abadi and in advance of Vice President Pence's meeting with Prime Minister Abadi in Germany next week at the Munich Security Conference.

Dr. Naufel is having a series of meetings with Administration officials and Congressional leadership in order to provide insights on the current challenges in Iraq as well as progress being made. He will be joined in the meeting by Ambassador Fareed Yasseen. I have attached background information on Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Fareed for your review.

On a personal note, I have had an opportunity to work with both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen, who graduated from MIT, and I can confirm that they are strong advocates of US interests within Iraq and fully understand the efforts you have undertaken to ensure America's priorities in the region. Both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen were supporters of Prime Minister Abadi's decision to take no reciprocal action against the President's Executive Order on immigration, despite significant pressure from the Iraq Parliament and citizenry to do so.

My firm, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, is now representing the Republic of Iraq. You know our firm well with Barry Jackson, Judy Black, and Norm Brownstein. We also have a Senior Advisor, Stuart Bowen, the former Special Inspector General for Iraq Reconstruction under President George W Bush who has testified before you several times on the importance of maintaining funding for the State Department during Iraq's reconstruction.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. If you have any additional questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

I will be in touch with Mr. Perry in your office shortly to see if you have time available.

Sincerely Yours

R. James Nicholson

Encl: as

Informational Materials Distributed by Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP (#5870) on behalf of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs for the Embassy of the Republic of Iraq.

Additional information is on file with the Department of Justice, Washington, D.C.

1155 F Street NW, Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20004 main 202:296.7353



Dr. Naufel Alhassan, Deputy Chief of Staff to Iraqi Prime Minister, Haider al-Abadi,

Before beginning his role as Deputy COS and Senior Political Advisor to the Iraqi Prime Minister, Dr. Naufel served as a Commercial Counselor to the U.S. beginning in 2008. Prior to that, he served as the Foreign Relations Advisor to Prime Minister Nouri Al-Maliki from 2007-2008. He holds a BSC in Chemical Engineering and a MSE in Semiconductor Processing and Manufacturing from Arizona State University. In his role as Commercial Counselor, Mr. Alhassan has appeared on CNN, FOX, and

NPR, along with authoring numerous articles on the economic impacts in emerging democracies and trade relationships.



Ambassador Fareed Yasseen Embassy of the Republic of Iraq

Ambassador Fareed was educated in Iraq, Switzerland and the United States and trained as a Physicist. Initially, he carried out research in Europe and the United States before getting involved in political activism and human rights advocacy. He has worked and consulted for various UN agencies and think tanks. He formally served as the Head of Policy Planning, Iraqi Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Diplomatic Adviser to Deputy President Adil Abd al-Mahdi. Beginning in May 2010 her served as

February 9, 2017

R. James Nicholson Senior Counsel 202.652.2344 tel 202.296.7009 fax, jnicholson@bhfs.com

General Michael T. Flynn Assistant to the President National Security Advisor Department of Homeland Security Washington, DC 20528 cc. Joel Rayburn

#### General Flynn:

As I mentioned in a previous note, my firm, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck; which has a longstanding tradition of working with the NSC and has close ties with members of President Trump's executive team, is now representing the Republic of Iraq. Stuart Bowen the former Special Inspector General for Iraq. Reconstruction (SIGIR) under President Bush who knows Joel Rayburn well, is a senior advisor to our firm.

Tam writing to you today to request a 20 minute introductory meeting next week on either February 15<sup>th</sup>, 16<sup>th</sup> or 17<sup>th</sup> for Dr. Naufel Alhassan, the Deputy Chief of Staff and political advisor to Iragi Prime Minister Haider al-Abadi. Dr. Naufel is Abadi's right hand and responsible for engagement with the US Government.

Dr. Naufel will be in Washington, DC to follow-up on President Trump's call with Prime Minister Abadi scheduled for today and in advance of Vice President Pence's meeting with Prime Minister Abadi in Munich next week at the Security Conference.

Dr. Naufel is having a series of meetings with Administration officials and Congressional leadership in order to provide insights on the current challenges in Iraq as well as progress being made. He will be joined in the meeting by Ambassador Fareed who you met with last week. I have attached background information on Dr. Naufel for your review.

On a personal note, I have had an opportunity to work with both Dr. Naufel, who is a graduate of Arizona State University with family living in Houston, and Ambassador Yasseen, who graduated from MIT, and I can confirm that they are strong advocates of US interests within Iraq and fully understand the efforts that you and President Trump are undertaking to ensure America's priorities in the region in particular with regard to Iran: Both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen were supporters of PrimelMinister Abadi's decision to take no reciprocal action against the President's Executive Order on immigration, despite significant pressure from the Iraq Parliament and citizenry to do so.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. If you have any additional questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

I will be in touch with Ms. Pemberton in your office shortly to see if you have time available.

Sinescely Yours

R. James Nicholson

Encl: /as

Informational Materials Distributed by Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP (#5870) on behalf of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs for the Embassy of the Republic of Iraq. Additional information is on file with the Department of Justice; Washington, D.C.

1155 F Street NW, Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20004 main 202,296,7353



Dr. Naufel Alhassan,
Deputy Chief of Staff to Iraqi Prime Minister, Haider al-Abadi,

Before beginning his role as Deputy COS and Senior Political Advisor to the Iraqi Prime Minister, Dr. Naufel served as a Commercial Counselor to the U.S. beginning in 2008. Prior to that, he served as the Foreign Relations Advisor to Prime Minister Nouri Al-Maliki from 2007-2008. He holds a BSC in Chemical Engineering and a MSE in Semiconductor Processing and Manufacturing from Arizona State University. In his role as Commercial Counselor, Mr. Alhassan has appeared on CNN, FOX, and

NPR, along with authoring numerous articles on the economic impacts in emerging democracies and trade relationships.



Ambassador Fareed Yasseen Embassy of the Republic of Iraq

Ambassador Fareed was educated in Iraq, Switzerland and the United States and trained as a Physicist. Initially, he carried out research in Europe and the United States before getting involved in political activism and human rights advocacy. He has worked and consulted for various UN agencies and think tanks. He formally served as the Head of Policy Planning, Iraqi Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Diplomatic Adviser to Deputy President Adil Abd al-Mahdi. Beginning in May 2010 her served as

February 9, 2017

R. James Nicholson Senior Counsel 202.652.2344 tel 202.296.7009 fax inicholson@bhfs.com

Mr. Tom Bossert US Homeland Security Council The White House, 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. Bossert.

Congratulations on your immensely important appointment at this critical moment in our nation's history and thank you for your willingness to serve.

My firm, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, which has a longstanding tradition of working with the Department of Homeland Security, is now representing the Republic of Iraq. Stuart Bowen the former Special Inspector General for Iraq Reconstruction under President Bush is a senior advisor to our firm along with Barry Jackson.

I am writing to you today to request a 20 minute introductory meeting next week on February 15th, 16th or 17th for Dr. Naufel Alhassan, the Deputy Chief of Staff and political advisor to Iraqi Prime Minister Haider al-Abadi.

Dr. Naufel will be in Washington, DC as a follow-up to President Trump's call with Prime Minister Abadi scheduled for today and in advance of Vice President Pence's meeting with Prime Minister Abadi at the Munich Security Conference next week. Dr. Naufel will be holding a series of meetings with Administration officials (e.g. General Kelly) and Congressional leadership.

Joining Dr. Naufel in the meeting with you will be Iraq's new Ambassador to the United States and Mr. Fareed Yasseen. I have attached background information on both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen, as well as additional information for your review.

On a personal note, I have had an opportunity to work with both Dr. Naufel, who is a graduate of Arizona State University with family living in Houston; and Ambassador Yasseen, who graduated from MIT, and I can confirm that they are strong advocates of US interests within Iraq and fully understand the efforts that you and President Trump are undertaking to secure America's boarders. Both Dr. Naufel and Ambassador Yasseen were supporters of Prime Minister Abadi's decision to take no reciprocal action against the President's Executive Order on immigration, despite significant pressure from the Iraq Parliament and citizenry to do so.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

I will be in touch with your office shortly to see if you have time available

Sincerely yours,

R James Nicholson

Enck as

Informational Materials Distributed by Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP (#5870) on behalf of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs for the Embassy of the Republic of Iraq. Additional information is on file with the Department of Justice, Washington, D.C.

1255 F Street NW, Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20004 main 202:296.7353

bhfs.com



Dr. Naufel Alhassan, Deputy Chief of Staff to Iraqi Prime Minister, Haider al-Abadi,

Before beginning his role as Deputy COS and Senior Political Advisor to the Iraqi Prime Minister, Dr. Naufel served as a Commercial Counselor to the U.S. beginning in 2008. Prior to that, he served as the Foreign Relations Advisor to Prime Minister Nouri Al-Maliki from 2007-2008. He holds a BSC in Chemical Engineering and a MSE in Semiconductor Processing and Manufacturing from Arizona State University. In his role as Commercial Counselor, Mr. Alhassan has appeared on CNN, FOX, and

NPR, along with authoring numerous articles on the economic impacts in emerging democracies and trade relationships.



### Ambassador Fareed Yasseen Embassy of the Republic of Iraq

Ambassador Fareed was educated in Iraq, Switzerland and the United States and trained as a Physicist. Initially, he carried out research in Europe and the United States before getting involved in political activism and human rights advocacy. He has worked and consulted for various UN agencies and think tanks. He formally served as the Head of Policy Planning, Iraqi Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Diplomatic Adviser to Deputy President Adil Abd al-Mahdi. Beginning in May 2010 her served as